
PUPIL PREMIUM: APRIL 2016 

Pupil premium is money allocated to school for those children known to be eligible for free 

school meals to reduce inequality between pupils. School receives £1320 per eligible child , 

which helps ensures sufficent pupil support within the classroom, enrichment opportunities 

before, during and after school and an enhanced curriculum. 

Following the introduction of the Universal Free School Meal for Reception, Year 1 and Year 

2 children the number of applications for free school meals has decreased and therefore the 

funding school receives has decreased. It is vitally important that if you are eligible for free 

school meals regardless of whether your child receives a universal free school meal that you 

apply.  

Your child may attract pupil premium funding  if you get any of the following: 

 Income Support  

 income-based Jobseekers Allowance 

 income-related Employment and Support Allowance  

 support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

 the guaranteed element of State Pension Credit 

 Child Tax Credit (provided you’re not also entitled to Working Tax Credit and have an 

annual gross income of no more than £16,190) 

 Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working 

Tax Credit 

 Universal Credit 

In addition to pupil support, enrichment opportunities and an enhanced curriculum, 

we would like to support Pupil Premium children by providing: 

 Free school meals. 

 Free daily milk. 

 Free access to breakfast club from 8am (limited availability, please see Mrs Clennell 

for details) 

 1 free school jumper and polo shirt per year available to order in the summer term 

ready for September.  

 1 free book bag. 

 Subsidy towards school trips. 

To ensure you and your child receive the benefits you are entitled to, please complete the 

attached free school meal application and return it to school as soon as possible. Please note 

you are no longer required to complete these forms every year as free school  meal eligibility 

guarantees pupil premium funding for the school for the next 6 years.                                    


